MAWA AGM – October 24th, 2015
Meeting called to order at 10:05am

1. Welcome & Introductions by Sally McNabb

2. Motion to Adopt Agenda as presented by Jack Eyer

Seconded Jayson Henrich

Carried

3. IFF Sport Development Report by Marc Robichaud

Powerpoint presentation regarding the new Integrated Funding Framework

Everything ties into values and mission statement of Manitoba

Overview of the process and systems required were discussed with the membership

4. Minutes 

a) Discussion on the minutes from the previous year. Motion to Adopt the minutes of 2014 by      Jayson  Henrich

Seconded by   Jack Eyer

Carried

b) Business Arising

Nothing brought forward

5. Presidents Report – see report

6. Secretary Report – see report

7. Financial Report

a) Auditor’s Report – Treasurer has resigned

Sally reports the audit.

We ended the year with a surplus. However, some of the funds will be allocated to this year. Going forward, these monies will be placed into a separate account to eliminate the look of a surplus when in reality those funds have already been accounted for.

Motion to approve the audit as presented by Jack Eyer

Seconded by Dennis Willman

Carried

b) 2015 – 2016 Budget

Review of current budget to meet transparency.

c) Motion to appoint Chochinov as our Auditor by Jayson Henrich 

Seconded by Mike Kattenfield

Carried

d) Financial Reports from WCSG – discussion on the budget for the WCSG

8. Regional Reports

a) No northern report

b) Derek Pearson – unable to attend today’s meeting. He is trying to operate a program for his community. He is concerned with Coach mentorship

c) Coaching Report

Developmental Literacy very important – we need to get into elementary programs

Half Time Position is being developed to allow for us to follow up on wrestling tasks and promotion of our sport. We hope to have more options available to our athletes. We plan to use the Leisure Guide programs etc. 

9. Officials Reports

See Report attached.

Discussion took place regarding officiating rates. Coaches requested consistency amongst the rates for planning purposes.

Action Item: Rates for officials should be consistent across the provinces and posted on our Website.

10. Coaches Development Report –

11. Bingo Report - 

12. Coffee break

13. Tournament Committee Report 

Full schedule – tournament every 2 weekends

Tournament on website

Bussing for Dryden tournament – hotels have all been blocked by hockey tournament.

MAWA will take care of organizing buses if coaches buy into the seats and payments. We hope to have an Admin person in place by then 

NAIG in Toronto in 2017 – hoping to tie into Peguis tournament

Jayson Henrich – Upcoming goals for promotion of our sport

Increasing the number or visibility of our sport

Contact media for tournaments

Community contacts for high school tournament – feeder schools

Contact senior complex  

Open house for wrestling

Taking high school kids to show junior high schools the wrestling programs

Trying to get tournaments to start earlier so that all kids could come and check out wrestling

Increasing coaching also – 

Leisure guide

Getting back onto schedule for SAGE Inservice

14. Motions

Constitution and Bylaws have been redrafted to be easier to read and understand. There is a reporting requirement that has been added to the draft document. We will add that elected positions (president, secretary, treasurer) will be noted in the document as officers.

The bylaws have been “cleaned up” and reworded.

Motion to approve the bylaws by Jack Eyer

Seconded by Steve Shylo

Carried

15. Election of Board Members

Dan Gange will not be returning 

Voting on the following positions

Secretary – Jodi Ramgotra (nominated for a 2 year term)

Officials Representative – Nathan Polakoff (nominated for a 2 year term

Member-at-large Alanna Stein (nominated for a 2 year term)

Motion to accept the slate of Board Members as presented by Jayson Henrich

Seconded by Kris Stasiak

Carried

16. WCSG Report

Alanna Stein recapped the events of the WCSG. Coaches were Steve Shylo and Duane Buhler along with Alanna as Manager. Results were highlighted, programs that provided support to athletes were thanked. We did really well at this Games but now look forward to the upcoming Canada Games in less than 2 years.

17. Doug Krochak introduced himself to the wrestling community and discussed the need for volunteers for the Program to succeed. 

18. AOB – Molly Cross discussed the Wesmen Wrestling Program. In addition to a full year of wrestling, The UofW Program is pleased to partner with the Canadian Sport Centre. 

19. LTAD – Sheldon Reynolds provided an overview of the LTAD program and how it benefits our athletes. Brochures regarding the stages of long term development were presented to the membership.

Meeting adjourned.

Reports attached.

President’s Report 2015

The past year has been a busy, but eventful year. We had medallists at the Cadet/Juvenile Nationals, Western Canada Summer Games and CIS Nationals. We wished our head official Tim Nanassy well as he retired from officiating at the conclusion of the 2015 Championships. We welcomed a new high school club “Garden City Wrestling”.  Athletes and coaches challenged themselves to accomplish great things. Much work was done, but much remains to be done.

 As reported at last year’s AGM Sport Manitoba has implemented a new funding model, known as the Integrated Funding Model. This involved doing self-assessments and inventories of our current programs, developing new vision, mission and value statements, determining gaps and greatest needs and then identifying our strategic priorities to address our needs and fill our gaps. One-year and four- year action plans were developed. While being time consuming, this was a very valuable planning tool and over the next four years we must be diligent in following and adjusting our plan to ensure the survival and growth of our sport.

Along with developing and following an action plan, Sport Manitoba now requires all Provincial Sport Organizations to be affiliate members of “Club Excellence” by March 2016. Club Excellence is a National Certification Process that recognizes clubs and associations that invest in building capacity to meet and exceed a basic set of operating principles. There are 10 requirement that we must fulfill to become members. For more details go to the Club Excellence website at http://www.clubexcellence.com/en/home.
There are two things coming out of the strategic planning process that I would like to emphasize. The first is embracing our value statements. While at first glance this might not seem like the most important aspect of developing wrestling within the province, this may actually be one of the most important things we can do. Often too much time and effort has been spent dealing with conflicts and complaints. This is what really saps the energy of board and staff members and deters new people from becoming involved. Why is it so difficult to find past wrestlers who want to become involved with wrestling now? What values did they see in the wrestling community around them?

Why did I first get involved with wrestling? Because the people I knew in the sport displayed a high level of integrity and because of the incredibly good sportsmanship displayed by a 10 year old athlete at the very first tournament my oldest son competed in. Although at first skeptical about the sport, my husband and I liked what we had observed and embraced the sport for our children. My point is that if we embrace our values of RESPECT, INTEGRITY, TEAMWORK, and TRANSPARENCY, people will want to get involved! 

The second thing that I want to emphasize is succession planning. Clubs, if your coach leaves, will your club survive? Are we recruiting and training enough new officials and coaches? Are we involving parents and community members? Where will our next board members come from? As the board looked for nominations for this year’s AGM, the big question was where will we find new members? We didn’t! For us to survive as an organization succession planning must be a key priority! 

 Think   “SPRITT”  Succession Planning, Respect, Integrity, Teamwork, Transparency

While planning has been a big part of what the MAWA board did this year we have been active in many other ways.

 A travelling mat (30’ X 30’) has been purchased along with a small enclosed utility trailer so that we may now go into schools and community centres with a safe, good looking mat to showcase our sport. The trailer may also be borrowed by clubs to transport mats to tournaments, training camps, etc. 

We have applied and been accepted to participate in the 2018 PowerSmart Manitoba Games. A first draft technical package has been approved. 

We will be working with the Manitoba Sport and Aboriginal Council to develop clubs in aboriginal communities and to field a strong team for the 2017 NAIG games in Toronto.

We will be working with Tim Volk, the facilities manager at Sport Manitoba, to access the new Qualico Training Centre for training space and also to obtain office space. 

We have been continuing to make contacts around the province to start new programs. Plans are underway for a wrestling program at Garden Valley Collegiate in Winkler this season and for a Sport Initiation club to be started this spring in Headingley. We are also working on offering Intro to Wrestling Clinics in various locations using our new mats and trailer.

Once again I had the privilege of attending the Wrestling Canada Lutte AGM in Ottawa in June. They have implemented their new governance model. This year’s AGM was the first one held using the new by-laws and governance structure. Under this structure the country is divided into regions and each region is allowed to nominate one member to the Wrestling Canada Board of Directors. Manitoba is in a region with Saskatchewan and Nunavut. Our representative on the Wrestling Canada board is Jonathon Smith from Prince Albert, SK. 

 Wrestling Canada is currently undergoing a competition review to ensure that Canada’s competition structure follows the LTAD pathway. Alanna Stein is Manitoba’s representative in that process and she will be providing data on past tournament schedules and participation statistics. 

A big part of the past year was the Western Canada Summer Games. Working together with our WCSG games staff has been a privilege. On behalf of MAWA I would like to thank them for all of their hard work both prior to and at the games. The team’s achievements at the games was definitely the season’s highlight for me!

 Of course another big part of the past year has been preparation for the upcoming Canada Games in 2017 which Winnipeg will be hosting. Canada Games preparations are summarized in a separate report.

Finally I would like to thank everyone for their contribution to wrestling over the past season. It has been a privilege working with all of you. I would like to conclude with our tagline from our new vision statement.

“Together, we grow wrestling in Manitoba”

Respectfully submitted,

Sally McNabb, President- Manitoba Amateur Wrestling Association

Secretary Report

This year for me as Secretary has been a continued learning curve in coming to an understanding of the Sport MB Organization, Wrestling as a PSO and how it all collaborates to produce opportunities for athletes and coaches. There is still much to learn and develop as we work together as a Board to further the interests of Manitoba Wrestling.

I look forward to much growth in Wrestling in Manitoba in the next years!

Membership

This year’s membership included 17 different wrestling clubs, schools, and/or affiliations. In total we had 336 members as part of the MAWA Association.

Tournaments

Provincial Tournaments

There were 6 tournaments held this season with representation from across the province.

Western Canada Summer Games

The WCSG were held in Fort MacMurray, Alberta. Manitoba sent a team and came home with 8 individual medals (2 Gold and 6 Bronze) in addition to winning the Bronze Male team medal.

Nationals

We represented Manitoba well and came home with 6 medals this year. All athletes performed well and gained experience for next year.

CIS Nationals

The Wesmen Wrestling Program brought home 4 medals including 2 Gold, 1 Silver, and 1 Bronze

Sport Recognition for Athletes

We issued 1 MAWA University scholarships to a Manitoba athlete. (Justin Ramgotra)

We will be hosting our annual Order of Sport Excellence Awards Presentation – watch for a new date in the near future.

Sport MB offered 3 of our athletes Sport Assistance for training and development. (Kaiya Bergson, Alisha Kaegi, Jessica Ramgotra)

I look forward to continuing in my role as the MAWA Secretary. I am excited to see what the future holds for wrestling in Manitoba. 

Jodi Ramgotra

Bingo Report Oct. 2014 – Oct. 2015

Since our 2014 AGM we have been awarded 7 bingos worth a total of a $9000.00 to date. We are anticipating 3 more bingos worth $6000 prior to the end of this fiscal year. Bingos were awarded as follows and 65$ of the proceeds were paid out to the working clubs/groups as per our bingo policy.

WCSG team 2 $1500 bingos

Officials 1 bingo $1500 

W. K. Wolverines and Schewa (Shared 1 $3000 bingo)

Schewa 1 $1500

1 forfeited $1500

Unfortunately we were disqualified from working 1 bingo due to the late arrival of the workers. The bingo had been awarded to our officials and MAWA President, Sally McNabb mistakenly gave them the wrong start time. The bingo was an early bingo on a Sunday. Every other day early bingos start at 4:30 but unfortunately on Sunday they start at 3:15. Sally was unaware of this and communicated an arrival time of 4:15 whereas they should have told to arrive at 3:00. As a result of this error MAWA has been placed on probation for the next year.  The officials were awarded another bingo which they will work on Oct. 26. However we lost $1500 of bingo revenue. Also this means that we have no room for future errors. Sally sincerely apologizes to the membership for this mistake. We will be implementing some changes to ensure that further errors are not made. The bingo policy posted on the MAWA website will include a listing of all bingo session start times, bingo chairs will receive a time schedule with their notification that they have been awarded a bingo, and reminders will be set to the bingo chair a day or two prior to each bingo.a couple days prior to each bingo about time and place of their bingo. 

The next bingo application deadline is Nov. 30. The remaining 3 bingos will be awarded to successful applicants. 

Submitted by,

Sally McNabb

Official’s Report

The officials would request the following from those hosting tournaments.

1. The coordinator must either provide the referees with a lunch or a break in which to eat. 

2. If hosting a tournament their needs to be MAWA registered officials present, and 1.5 officials per mat is the requirement.

3. Money from the budget will be allocated to purchase official MAWA gear aka polo with MAWA logo, wrist bands and whistles. 

Submitted by Nathan Polakoff

Nathan along with Justin Lavertu and Shoja Hakimi  are away  This weekend attending a national referee clinic in Calgary at the Dino Invitational. In November MAWA will be hosting a national referee clinic at the Wesmen Open and it is the expectation that all 6 or our referees will attend.

Coach Development Report
On August 28 I have attended a workshop in Toronto which was focusing on new Competition -Development certification program equaling to Old NCCP Level 3. Coaches across Canada met for three days to develop an effective delivery of the model. Wrestling Canada currently finalizing the Manual. It should be ready in a near future. All coaches who are planning to coach at Nationals, Canada games or other high level competitions are required Comp-Dev certification. To be certified in Comp-Dev takes between 8-12 months so coaches need to plan ahead. 
Competition -Introduction Part A & B clinics as well as Community Coaching will be offered to those who are interested. Please check MAWA website for more information. Coaches who took Part A & B training need to be evaluated to complete certification. If you require more information please contact MAWA. 
Submitted by Yuri Sudermann

Stats and Standards

In the past year 2 Competition Introduction Part A Clinics were held. The first was held in January and led by Yuri Sudermann and had 8 participants. The second was a clinic led by Adrian Bruce for his student athletes. There were 13 Wesmen athletes that participated. A Coaching in Community Kids Wrestling Clinic was held in January with 8 participants and led by Steve Shylo. A Competition Introduction Part B clinic had been planned but was cancelled due to lack of registrations.

The NCCP has implemented new core training for all learning facilitators and evaluators. Yuri Sudermann, Steve Shylo, Adrian Bruce, and Bill Whiteway have now all taken the core learning facilitator courses offered by Coaching Manitoba. Yuri Sudermann also took core evaluator and core Master Learning Facilitator/Master Evaluator Training.  Additionally Yuri Sudermann travelled to Toronto this summer to attend the wrestling specific Learning Facilitator Training offered by Wrestling Canada. Wrestling Canada covered the cost of Yuri’s training. The MAWA board would like to thank our course facilitators and evaluators for taking the time to complete these courses.

Two coaches completed their Competition Introduction certification. Congratulations go out to Steve Shylo and Duane Buhler. Steve Shylo also completed his Level Equivalency to be the head coach of our WCSG Team.

Last year at our provincial championships we issued badges to all coaches displaying their level of coaching credentials. This season we will be requiring coaches to wear their credentials at all tournaments.

We will also continue to ask all coaches to work towards completing the NCCP training most appropriate to the level of athletes they are working with.

We would like to thank all of our hard working coaches who volunteer so much of their time to work with our athletes. Your efforts are greatly appreciated!

Submitted by Sally McNabb

Canada Games 2017

Wrestling Aug. 6 -12 (Week 2)

Volunteers will be the key to successful games! We need you, your athletes, their parents, their friends, and relatives. There will be opportunities for all kinds of volunteers! Keep the dates Aug. 6 – 12, 2017 open so that you can be part of the experience.

The 2017 Canada Games are fast approaching. These are very significant games. 2017 marks a number of important anniversaries. The Canada Games will be celebrating their 50th anniversary! Canada will be celebrating its 150th anniversary and as Manitoba Wrestling Community we will be celebrating the 10th anniversary of the founding of the Manitoba Amateur Wrestling Association. With the games being held in Winnipeg as the host PSO for wrestling we want to do our best to showcase the sport for the country. With less than 2 years to go until the games there is much work to be done both in developing a strong team to compete and in providing volunteers and support for the host society. 

Bill Whiteway and Alanna Stein have been acting as contacts with Sport Manitoba and the Host Society. They have attended a number or meetings and events as representatives of MAWA. President, Sally McNabb has attended several meetings and events. Kyle Hunter (Wrestling Canada Domestic Development Manager) and Tonya Verbeek (Wrestling Canada Talent Identification Coach) are our National Sport Organization (NSO) Representatives.

Each sport involved in the games needs a Sport Leader and a Venue Leader.   The Sport Leader is responsible for the overall planning, organizing, and staging of their respective sport competition during the sport test events and at Games time and the Venue Leader is responsible for the coordination and operation of the competitive venue. We were not able to find people to fill these positions but we are very appreciative of the assistance of Janet McMahon from Sport Manitoba who recruited to very cable volunteers to fill these critical positions. Doug Krochak will be the Sport Leader for Wrestling. Doug has many years of involvement in many different sports and was a former wrestling coach at Kildonan East Collegiate. The venue leader is Paul Shippman. As the games approach there will be other team leader positions and volunteer positions to fill. We would ask that the Manitoba Wrestling Community give our Sport Team Leader and our Venue Leader as much support as possible to fill these positions. 

The first draft of the technical package for the games has been released and is posted both on the Canada Games website and the MAWA website. Plans are for teams of 11 male and 11 female athletes, 2 coaches for each team, and 1 team manager to oversee both teams. A call has gone out for applications for Canada Games Coaching Staff and a number of applications have been received for the coaching positions. Selection of staff will take place very soon as we need to get a Performance Plan for the athletes in place as soon as possible to apply for funding for team preparation for the games. Applications are still needed for Team Manager.

 The Host Committee has chosen the Soccer Complex at the U of M. as the venue for wrestling. Wrestling will take place on 6 mats and there will be 1 -2 practice mats. Decisions still need to be made as to whether they will use score clocks or computers and monitors. It would be nice to get score clocks as legacy equipment, however, depending on what draw software is used they will most likely need to go with computers and monitors. New scales will also be needed as I suggested that the ones we have were not reliable enough. Hopefully we will end up some legacy equipment from the games (some scales and at least 2 mats). 

A test event for the Canada Games will need to be held at the soccer complex as it has not previously been used for wrestling. This is a requirement made by the Canada Games Council. We have made the suggestion that Provincials for 2017 be held at the U of M as a test event. Funding should be available to us for the extra expenses of renting the facility and subflooring that will be needed on the Soccer Complex floor. 

